CITY OF EDEN, N. C.

The special meeting of the City Council, City of Eden, was held on Tuesday, May 30, 2000 at 4:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers, 338 West Stadium Drive. Those present for the meeting were as follows:

Mayor: (absent) Philip K. Price
Mayor Pro Tem: John E. Grogan
Council Members: Ronald H. Reynolds

Ronald H. Reynolds Ronald L. Janney Christine H. Myott William W. Rorrer C. H. Gover, Sr. Garry Tudor

City Manager: Radford L. Thomas
City Attorney: Charles J. Nooe
City Clerk: Kim J. Scott

Representatives from City Departments:

MEETING CONVENENED:

Mayor Pro Tem Grogan called the special meeting to order and welcomed those in attendance. He then explained that the Council would be having a closed session to consult with the City Attorney in order to preserve the attorney-client privilege according to GS 143-318.11(a)(3).

CLOSED SESSION:

A motion was made by Council Member Rorrer seconded by Council Member Gover to go into a closed session to consult with the attorney in order to preserve the attorney client privilege according to GS 143-318.11(a)(3). All Council Members voted in favor of this motion.

OPEN SESSION:

A motion was made by Council Member Rorrer seconded by Council Member Gover to return to open session. All Council Members voted in favor of this motion.

BUDGET MEETINGS SCHEDULED:

In discussing the budget, Mr. Thomas explained that the public hearing and the budget message would be presented (at the regular June meeting); however the Council would not be required to approve it at that meeting.

Council Member Janney suggested that they might have an interim budget.

Mr. Thomas replied that he did not think they would need to take the route of an interim budget as they have until June 30^{th} to approve it.

Council Member Gover commented that unless they know what their revenues are they better get on the ball.

Mr. Thomas replied that they knew what their revenues would be as far as the General Fund. He stated that he felt they could have a pretty good idea of what they would have with Water & Sewer.

Council Member Rorrer suggested that as they were setting up the budget meetings he would gather that they would all have a chance to be in town to which Mayor Pro Tem Grogan replied that they could set some dates now.

Mayor Pro Tem Grogan suggested the dates for the Budget Meetings to be as follows: Monday, June 5th; Tuesday, June 6th; and Wednesday, June 7th, 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., at the Eden City Council Chambers and it was decided that they would hold meetings on those dates.

Mayor Pro Tem Grogan stated that hopefully they would be through by the 7th to which Council Member Rorrer commented that they would not have the information.

May 30, 2000

Minutes of the May 30, 2000 Special Meeting of the Eden City Council, City of Eden, NC:

Mayor Pro Tem Grogan stated that he did not know that they had to have the water rates to approve the budget.

Mr. Nooe, the City Attorney, pointed out that the requirements were that their projections have reasonable basis so it did not permit them to just to pick a figure to make it balance.

Mr. Thomas explained that was why he had been very clear about the number that has been plugged in there as it was based upon something they could adjust one way or the other.

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion was made by Council Member Janney seconded by Council Member Rorrer to adjourn. All Council Members voted in favor of this motion.

	Respectfully submitted,
	Kim J. Scott City Clerk
ATTEST:	
Philip K. Price Mayor	